
“With Christ in our hearts, together we grow.” 

Reception Parent Planning Week Beginning 12
th

 November 2018 

Understanding the World 
 
The children will be exploring their 
sense of smell. Which smells do they 
like and dislike? Do they recognise 
the smell?  
At home: Which smells can your 
children detect in your home and 
when you are out and about? What 
is their favourite smell? 

 

RE 
We will be re-visiting the big question 
‘Why is welcome important?’ 
What have the children 
remembered? 
We will share bible stories with the 
children and we will encourage the 
children to draw pictures of a 
baptism. 

Primary Writing Project 
 
Over the last few weeks we have learnt 
the story of Charlie Chicken off by heart. 
The children have learnt the actions and 
enjoy telling the story aloud. 
 
They have been using their own ideas to 
change the Charlie Chicken story in to a 
different one. As a class we have chosen 
a new main character, different locations 
and different actions. 
 
This week we will be asking the children 
to tell us a story which we will then write 
down for them. We hope to see the 
children being more confident and 
imaginative with story- telling than they 
were at the beginning of the academic 
year. 
 

Letter Sounds of the Week 
We are introducing phonics to the children using 
Ruth Miskin cards. These will be displayed in your 
child’s classroom for you to look at. This week’s 
sounds are: 
 
ff – as in ‘huff’ and ‘puff’ 
 
ll – as in ‘bell’ and ‘sell’ 
 
ss – as in ‘hiss’ and ‘bliss’ 
 
At home: look out for these letters in the books you 
share with your child. Practice saying the sounds 
these letters make. When helping your child to write 
please use lower case letters. 
  

Notes 
Parent’s evenings Tuesday 13

th
 

November 3.30pm to 6.30pm  
 
Please make sure your child has 
a pair of wellies at school to 
enable them to access all of the 
outdoor areas. 
 
Please inform the school as 
soon as possible if your child is 
not attending school due to 
illness. 

Maths 
The children will be learning about 
the concept of more and fewer, and 
using the vocabulary of most and 
fewest. 
Using the classroom resources they 
will be doing practical activities that 
involve estimating, counting and 
sharing. 
 
 

Numbers of the week 
15 & 16 
 
15 – 10 and 5 more 
16 – 10 and 6 more 

Creative 
 

The children will be re- creating the 
fireworks they have seen over the last 
week using paints, chalks and pens. 
 
Do you have any rolls of wallpaper that 
you don’t need anymore? We use the 
back of the wallpaper for large group 
writing, painting, drawing etc. Please give 
them to your child’s class teacher. Thank 
you. 
 
Don’t forget to bring in your recyclable 
materials for ‘junk’ modelling.  
 
 

Book Bag Reminders 
 

 Please check your child’s book bag every 
day for letters or notes from school 

 Please empty your child’s book bags of 
pictures, drawings etc every day 

 Please make sure that your child has their 
reading book with them every day 

 Please sign your child’s reading record 
every time your child ‘reads’ with you 

 Library books are changed every Monday, 
ONLY if the previous book has been 
returned 

 

Tricky Words 
 

the 
to 
I 

no 
go 
into 

 
 We are encouraging the children 
to make up sentences with these 
words in and they are ‘having a 
go’ at writing them. 

  Help your child to spot these 
words in books that you share 
with them. 

 


